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Rokke, Aandal &  Associates, PLLC  
PO Box 159  
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September 22, 2021 

Via  crokke@ralawoffice.com  only.  

Re: MBAU D-629 Middle River/Spruce Valley Township; OAH Docket 71-0331-37542 
(Sukke, Lindstrom, Lee, Sell Petition for Detachment Dated February/March 2021) 

Dear Mr. Rokke: 

On May 6, 2021, the Office of Administrative Hearings received the above-referenced 
petition for detachment from the City of Middle River (City) pursuant to Minn. Stat. § 414.06 
(2020). Also received on that day were City Resolution No. 01-21 supporting the detachment 
petition, and your firm’s check no. 6804 in the amount of $100. 

On May 13, 2021, the Spruce Valley Town Board (Township) was notified by letter 
via email of their options concerning the petition for detachment. No response was received 
from the Township. 

On May 14, 2021, the Office of Administrative Hearings was notified by email that the 
petition would be amended to revise the legal description. You have requested, via email 
sent today, that the file on the above-referenced petition for detachment be closed. 

No further action will be taken on the above-referenced matter and the Office of 
Administrative Hearings’ file in this matter is now closed. If you have any questions, please 
contact me at star.holman@state.mn.us or 651-361-7909. 

Sincerely, 

STARLENE J. HOLMAN 
MBAU Administrator 

c:  Lyzette Olson, City Administrator (via  citymiddleriver@wiktel.com)  
    Debbie Ornquist, Township Clerk,  (via  mornqst@wiktel.com)  
    Mary Hamm, County Recorder  (via  mary.hamm@co.marshall.mn.us)  
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